

September 12, 2011

City of Vaughan 2141 Major MacKenzie Dr., Vaughan, Ontario. L6A 1T1 Attn. Mayor Maurizio Bevilacqua.

Good Morning Your Worship:

Unfortunately I found out of the meeting today and cannot be at council chambers for this important hearing, thus my letter. Masters Insurance and our family business have been at 7501 Keele Street since 1980. Our offices are at the entrance to Jardin Dr. which leads into the streets where Go/Metrolinx wants to install a new station in the back yards of the residents just north of Jardin Dr.

You may or may not know that after 3:30 P.M. Keele Street, Jardin Dr. and all the streets around us are congested to no end and imagine if the parking lot is allowed to be build on the same area.

I would like to express to you and Council of my staunch support for the Concord West Community and its position regarding the location of the current projected Go/Metrolinx Hub/parking lot. This Hub/parking lot should without a doubt be located on the north side of Highway #7 where it has access to major roads rather than eventually spill into the subdivision just north of us. Council approved this station on the north side of #7 and should be building there accordingly.

I believe the proper negotiation with the Ministry of Transportation should be fruitful in relocating this Parking Lot and make the bureaucrats understand the impact this will have in our area from all aspects, be it Congestion of Traffic or be it disruption of daily activities of all families and businesses of the entire area. I would respectfully support the Concord West Community's position in council **not granting** Metrolinx a permit to locate their Hub/parking lot on the south side of highway #7. I thank you for your consideration and remain,

Sincerely yours,

Sam J. Ciccolini. C.M., O.Ont. C.O.S.S.M. It.